Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, March 15, 2016
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Board Room
Attendees: Jennifer Saunders, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, Mike Sealander, and Mark Politte. 
Secretary’s Report

Heidi reported that the Club had outstanding attendance at the February 4, 2016, February 18, 2016, and March 3, 2016 meetings.  Those three meetings had 19 to 22 members present or making up the meeting through some other means.  The speakers were Al Feather, Linda Greenlaw and Marc Blanchette.  
Treasurer’s Report

There is still one member with outstanding dues for the Club Year 2015-2016.  That member has indicated they will follow up with their employer and will pay shortly.  Heidi provided a report on Foundation Giving that indicated 21 members have contributed so far this club year.  
Focus Groups  

Mike Sealander shared an idea for a new type of focus group activity.  He suggested sponsoring a sales technique presentation.  This is often an expensive presentation and if the cost could be paid for by the Club and then a small fee charged to the businesses taking part this would help meet a need.  Another possibility would be for the Club members to act as potential purchasers allowing the sales professional to practice their techniques after some guidance from an expert.  If this subject matter was well received there may be other topics that would interest local businesses.  This could help gain new members as well, if they started to learn more about the Club.
Membership

Paul has started to develop an orientation program for new members.  He has printed off different resource materials and will work on customizing it to our Club.  Paul challenged us to Google Ellsworth Rotary to see if our Club would be easy to find from a new member prospective.  
Programs

Jen reminded the Board that a Chair is still needed for this Committee moving forward into next Club year.
Club Assembly
Jen asked for topics of discussion for Club Assembly, which will be held next week.  Two or three Committees will be meeting during this time period to start developing a plan of action for the upcoming Club year.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on April 19, 2016 at 8:00 AM at Gibson Financial Solutions. 

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 AM.
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